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Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 
I am currently in Las Vegas assisting with preparations to welcome True Mother and 

our Unificationist youth from across the country. Our youth seem to be very excited 

to hear True Mother speak. For some of them, this will be the first time they have ever 

seen True Parents in person. This is a very precious opportunity for our children to 

connect with True Parents in a very personal way. With this in mind, I am asking you 

and all of our congregation members to please take some time to pray over this 

weekend that the youth who are attending may have a deep and meaningful 

experience. Let us ask that Heavenly Parent speak to them in a way that may support 

them in their spiritual development and growth. 
 
Our ministry staff have been working hard to make this a successful event. Yasu, our 

staff administrator, Asami, the Youth Pastor, and Shogo have been busy with all of the 

practical details. And thanks to the insight of some of our other ministry leaders, we 

have designated Yun-a Johnson, our NJFC Blessing Coordinator, as the Parent Liaison 

for this RESURGENCE trip. Any parents who have concerns or questions may contact 

her at yun-a@ njfamilychurch,org for assistance.  
 
Thank you for all of your continued support. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Pastor Naokimi 

 


